
ORANGE COUNTY NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
The Orange County Board of County Commissioners will conduct a public hearing on     
November 29, 2016, at 2 p.m., or as soon thereafter as possible, in the County Commission 
Chambers, First Floor, County Administration Center, 201 South Rosalind Avenue, Orlando, 
Florida.  You are invited to attend and be heard regarding a request by: 
 
Applicant: Tyrone K. Smith, Orange County Public Schools, Dr. Phillips Area Relief High 

School, PD/LUP, Case # LUP-16-06-232 
Consideration: A request to rezone 50.0 acres from R-CE and PD to PD in order to construct a 

public high school with up to 400,000 square feet. In addition, the following 
three (3) waivers from Orange County Code have been requested: 
1. A waiver from Section 38-1755(1) to allow for a high school site with a 

minimum net lot area of fifty (50) acres, in lieu of sixty-five (65) acres. 
2. A waiver from Section 38-1755(2) to allow a maximum building height of 

eighty-four (84) feet for all buildings beyond one hundred (100) feet of 
residential zoned property, in lieu of fifty (50) feet. 

3. A waiver from Chapter 38, Article VIII, Division 9 to allow this development 
to use the Planned Development Commercial Standards (Chapter 38-
1272), in lieu of the Buena Vista North District Standards (Chapter 38-
1391.1 thru 38.1397.3); pursuant to Orange County Code, Chapter 30. 

Location: District 1; property generally located South of Fenton Street and west of Palm 
Parkway; Orange County, Florida (legal property description on file-see map on 
reverse side) 

 
If you have any questions regarding this notice, contact the Orange County Planning 
Division, email: lisette.egipciaco@ocfl.net 407-836-5684 or lourdes.o'farrill@ocfl.net 407-
836-5686. 
 
PARA MÁS INFORMACIÓN, REFERENTE A ESTA VISTA PUBLICA CON RESPECTO A UNA 
AUDENCIA PUBLICA SOBRE PROPIEDAD EN SU AREA/VECINDAD, FAVOR 
COMUNICARSE CON LA DIVISIÓN DE PLANIFICACIÓN, AL NUMERO, 407-836-5686. 
 
You may obtain a copy of the legal property description by calling the Comptroller Clerk of the 
Board of County Commissioners, 407-836-7300; or pick one up at 201 South Rosalind Avenue, 
Fourth Floor; Orlando, Florida. 
 
If you wish to appeal any decision made by the Board of County Commissioners at this 
meeting you will need a record of the proceedings.  You should ensure that a verbatim 
record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon 
which the appeal is to be based. 
 
If you require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, 
please call 407-836-5631 no later than two business days prior to the hearing for assistance.  
Si usted requiere ayuda especial bajo la ley de Americanos con Incapacidades de 1990, por 
favor llame al 407-836-3111. 
 
Martha O. Haynie, County Comptroller 
As Clerk of the Board of County Commissioners; Orange County, Florida 
 
cas/np/lc 
November 7, 2016 
c: Applicant/Abutters 


